
Statement by the Spokesperson on
Sudanese human rights defender

The EU closely follows the human rights situation in Sudan.

The recent presidential pardon of two pastors in Sudan is an encouraging step
regarding religious freedom in the country. Jan Figel, the Special Envoy for
Freedom of Religion or Belief outside the EU, was able to meet with human
rights defender Dr Ibrahim Mudawi in his place of detention in March 2017,
yet the length of detention and delays in due process remain a source of
concern. The EU supports the recent call by UN Independent Expert, Aristide
Nononsi, for the immediate release of Dr Mudawi and of Hafiz Idris, another
human rights defender.

Despite progress in the national dialogue, space  for civil society is
shrinking in Sudan, as demonstrated by delays in registration of NGOs, and
the arrest, detention and court cases of human rights defenders. All human
rights defenders need to be able to carry out their legitimate human rights
activities openly, free of restrictions and without fear of reprisals.
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